
Concerned Windsor Citizens Supports Change in Balance of Power 

 

The dominance and control of the Windsor Democrats was demonstrated by their insistence on tax 

increase of nearly 3% following a defeat of the Budget referendum.   Last week at a debate of council 

candidates, Windsor Republicans led by minority leader Don Jepsen, emphasized that the tax increase 

imposed upon Windsor taxpayers was not necessary. He maintained that the taxpayers were 

overcharged. Earlier this year the Republicans advised waiting for the legislature’s action on the state 

budget and municipal aid plan. After the defeat of the spending increases by the voters, The Republicans 

pressed to remove the $1 million cushion from the original budget from the tax increase. The Democrats 

steadfastly refused to do this.  

The Town has as substantial savings account and no immediate tax increase was required to “pay our 

bills” as some democrats stated.  

Now that the legislature has a tentative budget in place which maintains aid to Windsor, it is clear that 

the taxpayers were in fact overcharged. 

It is time to end the domination of one party rule. Concerned Windsor Citizens recommends a vote for 

the entire Republican slate. Please vote Row B on November 7. 

Coralee A. Jones 

Windsor CT 


